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MINUTES OF THE COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 10TH JUNE 2013 IN THE COMMITTEE ROOM OF THE TOWN HALL AT 7PM.

(Relocated due to double booking of the Mortimer Room)

Present: Cllrs R Collier, S Real, S Smith, M Mann, R Pocock, H West, J Hay, C Pady, K Clifford, P Gibbins, R Turner, A Parr (Chair), Dist Cllr H Parr, E Berry (Clerk), 1 member of the press & 3 members of the public (for part of the meeting).

Cllr Parr welcomed everyone to the June meeting and complimented two local organisations on the events they had recently organised; the Vintage Tractor Run & the Youth Football Championships. The Clerk will write letters of congratulations to both organisations.






ACTION

13/06/40      Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence – County Councillors S   Randall-Johnson (holiday), Cllr C Collier (family illness).

13/06/41     Police Report – email.

Colyton - 3 Crimes
This compares to 5 crimes last month and 10 crimes in May 2012 

5th Drink Driver: A 44 year old local male was arrested for drink driving after he was seen driving his vehicle erratically in Hillside. (KN/13/186) 

15th – 16th Criminal Damage: The ticket machine in Dolphin car park had superglue put into the coin slot and buttons. (KN/13/199) 

21st – 22nd Theft: A jockey wheel was stolen from a trailer in Govers Meadow. (KN/13/206)
13/06/42    Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes)

Mr Paul Arnott, noting that the Parish Council had nominated no females as representatives on the Feofees, asked Cllr C Pady in his role as Chairman of the Colyton Feofees why there were no females on the Feofees? Cllr Pady commented that this was historic & had been the tradition since the Feofees were formed. They had recently appointed a female Bailiff.

Mr Arnott presented the committee with copies of the relevant sections of the Charity Commissions advice & the Equalities Act.

Cllr Parr replied that it does not say in law that you have to have females on such committees but that you have to have the best person for that position. The Feofees do not discriminate, there were no females nominated because none had expressed an interest

Mr Arnott moved onto the bank error with the chequebook and was concerned that the Council did not have its own letterbox for its mail as to provide one would be a simple exercise.

He then reminded District Councillor Helen Parr of her election manifesto and her promise to maintain the Green Wedge between Seaton & Colyford. Cllr H Parr replied that having taken legal advice, her manifesto was a two-year-old document but she reiterated her promise to oppose inappropriate development. She could not fetter her opinion but would take into account all sides of the debate before making a decision.

13/06/43
Approval of the minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 13th May 2013 . These were agreed and signed as a true record of that meeting.

13/06/44   Voting for representatives to External bodies & Charitable trusts.

The following were appointed as Council representative by a unanimous vote.

Axe Valley Ring & Ride – Mr K Jones 

Colyton Chamber of Feoffees – Tony Underdown & Colin Chesterton, 

Community Woodland Trust – Cllr Pady (he will contact Nick Weldon to see if he will also stand)      ACTION

DALC – Cllr B Collier & Cllr S Smith

P3 –Bronwyn Hocking & Bernard Love 

Colyton Memorial Social Club –Cllr Mann and Cllr Parr 

Parish Tree Warden - vacant 

Playing Fields committee – Cllrs B Collier & R Turner 

St Andrews Church Fabric Committee – Cllr A Parr 

The Clerk will inform the organisations concerned.
    ACTION

13/06/45    Matters arising from the Minutes not otherwise on the agenda -   none

13/06/46    Report from County Councillor - none
13/06/47    Report from District Councillors – Cllr H Parr said had had little to report. The agenda for the planning meeting had been published and there were many public speakers expected & she reminded anyone that wanted to speak at the meeting that the time limit was 3 minutes and it would be adhered to. She realised that people would be disappointed with the recommendation to accept the application for the Seaton development but reiterated that it would be the committee that would make the final decision and they would make their decisions only after considering all the points made on the day.

Cllr Pocock though the report given to members was imbalanced and felt that the recommendation sets the tone for the day.

Cllr H Parr replied that it would be a democratic decision made by the committee. The Government was very keen to get the economy moving again by housing development. Councils have to have a 5-year land supply. 

Cllr West felt that all applications should be looked at on their own merits. Pressure from Government & the NPPF should be considered but only afterwards.

Cllr A Parr said the argument must be a practical one.

 Cllr Mann felt that those making a decision on planning applications should represent the people that work & live in the area & take note of their concerns.

Cllr H Parr explained that there was a difference between the employed officers and the Councillors on the planning management committee. The officer’s recommendations are only one aspect of the debate; the decision will be made after taking into consideration everything that has been said. There had been several refusals of planning applications in the past and some had been overturned at appeal. They were very mindful of this as a committee but there has to be sound planning reason to turn down any planning application. 

Cllr Mann questioned this and reminded her of the position at Pear Tree Corner, with an application being turned down, an appeal made which was refuse, an enforcement notice issued but not enforced as another planning application went it.

Cllr H Parr felt the Planning Authority were working properly and were making good decisions. They work according to the rules and there is always a right of appeal and another application can go in which holds off any enforcement, which was the case at Pear Tree Corner.

Cllr Mann though there was something wrong with the process. He felt that what with the Pear Tree Corner application & the building of Tesco in Seaton, against the resident’s wishes, the public had lost confidence in the Planning Authority

13/06/48
Highway Matters

a) Letter from Mrs Fouracre re the privet hedge encroaching onto the path from Lower Church St to St Andrews Orchard. The hedge belongs to a house currently for sale. The Clerk spoke to the agents who in turn spoke to the owners asking him to do something about it.

b) Letter & photographs from David Sibbald, Colyton Cottage re the damage being done to his wall because of inconsiderate parking outside the bicycle shop. He calls for double yellow lines to be installed outside Soanes cycle shop. Cllr A Parr read out Mr Sibbalds letter and asked that it be on the agenda for the Traffic Group meeting that would take place when Sara Randall Johnson returns from holiday.

There followed some discussion on the effectiveness of yellow lines and the policing & enforcement of them.

c) Suggestion from Charles Hill re Colyford Traffic Management. He suggested changing the priority of the junction & suggested a mini roundabout. The merit of this was discussed and it was agreed that this would also be on the agenda for the Traffic Group meeting.

d) Copy of letter from local resident to Helen Parr re Traffic Management – noted.

e) `Flood & Emergency forum – invitation for two councillors to attend this free event in Sidmouth on 23rd July. Cllrs B Collier & J Hay expressed an interest. The Clerk will pass their names on.

ACTION

13/06/49
Report from Meetings Attended 

Cllr Mann had attended the Memorial Social Clubs AGM and proposed that this matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. financially sensitive matters. 

This was seconded by Cllr S Smith and agreed by all

13/06/50
Correspondence

a) Publications e-mailed to councillors – Intouch/RsN etc

b) Email from Denise Lyons in response to one from Paul Arnott re Colyton PC chequebook being used by Feoffees. Clerk responded.

Ms Lyons is satisfied with the action taken and will reply to Mr Arnott.

c) E Mails & pictures  from Sally Seward re recycling facility in Colyton. Concerns passed onto Waste & Recycling Manager Paul Deakin. The Clerk will contact Mr Deakin and ask if there is a notice with contact details that could be placed in the area.   ACTION
d) Emails from Natural England asking for a contact in the Parish for the Axe Invasive Project – Cllr Clifford was willing to be that contact.

e) Stop Line Way.  Cllr West declared a personal interest. Letter from him, as Mayor of Colyford re funding update on SLW.  He proposed that this matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. financially sensitive matters. Seconded by Cllr Mann & agreed by all.

f) Email from Anne West re 12/1185/MOUT Planning Application.
Recommended for approval from EDDC and to be discussed at Development Management Committee meeting on 11th June. 

Press release of the protest planned by Burgesses & local residents.

Cllr Pocock reminded councillors that the coach leaves at 1300 tomorrow.

g) Telephone complaint from Mrs Pat Hubbard of Yardbury Hill re the cutting of the verges outside her place & Parehayne Woods – the verges contained flowering bluebells & yet to flower orchids. For the past 14 years these had been left as per the DCC directive (2003) on managing verges. She asked why this was not the case this year? 

Mike Brown to get contractor to speak to her. 

h)
DALC Rising to the Challenge courses- 3 day event from Tuesday 18th /19 June & 17th July 1800 – 2100. Name to Liz if interested.

The “Rising to the Challenge” course will cover the new opportunities presented by the Localism Act and how these might translate into local projects, with briefings on community engagement and sound business planning.

13/06/51
Finance 
a) Minutes of the meeting held Monday 20th May Appendix C to be noted

b) Accounts to be approved for payment

	Cheque  #
	Payee
	
	
	VAT
	Total

	DD
	Talk Talk
	Broadband service
	12.25
	3.06
	15.31

	3288
	Cash
	Toilet Caretaker
	
	
	100

	3289
	Hammett Associates
	Internal Audit
	372
	74.40
	446.40

	3290
	Broker Network Ltd
	Came & Company Insurance renewal
	
	
	1890.21

	3291
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	
	
	40.00

	3292
	Jonathan Tharp
	P3 Maintenance

(from P3 account)
	
	
	250.00

	3293
	Musbury Garage
	Fuel
	5.99
	1.20
	7.19

	3294
	Elizabeth Berry
	Photocopying Postage to solicitor.

Car Parking

Audit Postage

Stationery items

Paint brushes for

Knowles Drive sign

(Paint foc from EDDC)
	
	
	5.78

11.59

2.00

2.30

3.98

6.53

32.18

	3295
	Mounthill Allotment Association
	Timber for construction of Composting toilet (min ref 12/11/134)
	
	
	139.15

	3296
	Viridor
	Container exchange
	117.5
	23.48
	140.98


c) Report from Hammett Associates re the internal audit. 

d) Audit sent off to Auditors on 30/5/13

h) Council Insurance renewal of £1890.21 – includes an increase in cover for new machinery, a 5% no claims discount, enhanced core cover (at no extra cost) and is still cheaper than last year. Proposed acceptance by Cllr Mann seconded by Cllr Smith

g) Clerk request we purchase the new edition of Arnold-Baker on Local Council Administration – a complete statement of the law relating to parish and community councils, fully updated to include all recent legislation. NALC members get 20% discount. Publishing June 2013,  Cost £60.  As recommended by DALC. Cllr Mann proposed it is purchased this was seconded by Cllr Smith and agreed by all.

h) Lloyds TSB has made a payment of £75 into the account as recompense for their error with the cheque book

13/06/52
Planning

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 22nd April Appendix D to be noted

a  Planning Applications

13/1189/FUL – Every Hill. Shells Lane, Colyford – Ms Chichester.
Retention of cob roundhouse for agricultural storage. 
Cllr West declared a personal interest, as he knows the family.

Cllr Mann proposed that we DO NOT SUPPORT this application as the building is inappropriate for the proposed use. This was seconded by Cllr Turner. The Council also questioned the number of other building on the site that appear not to have planning permission.

13/1139/FUL – Westleigh, Coly Rd, Colyton – Ms Cotterill

Construction of two-storey rear extension. 
Cllr Mann proposed that the application is SUPPORTED , seconded by Cllr Gibbins and agreed by all.

13/0852/LBC 2 Sunnyside, South St, Colyton – Mr Forshaw.

Internal alterations..

Cllr West proposed that this application is SUPPORTED  subject to Listed Buildings guidance from the surveyor. Seconded by Cllr Hay and agreed by all.

13/1092/FUL The Stables, Watery Lane  – Mr Peach.

Construction of agricultural machinery store – no plans yet.

13/1235/FUL Colcombe Abbey Farm, Colcombe Rd, Colyton – Mr Voysey & Sons.

Construction of fodder/straw barn.

Cllr Mann proposed we SUPPORT this application; this was seconded by Cllr Clifford & agreed by all.
b Planning Decisions

13/0837/TCA Coly Lodge, Swan Hill Rd – T1. Ash – Fell – APPROVED

13/0793/FUL Colyton Grammar School, Whitwell Lane – Alterations & extension to ‘Take 5’ canteen & installation of 3 canopies to the west court playground – APPROVED

13/0691/FUL The Nook, The Butts – Demolition of garage & construction of single storey extension with pitched roof & porch - APPROVED

c   Planning Correspondence

a) 13/1054/FUL – Pickerings – copy of a letter of objection from a local resident, read out & noted.

b)  Copy of an E mail from Mr Paul Arnott re the Harepath Road Development  to District Councillors Helen Parr & Graham Godbeer reminding them of their election pledge to keep the green wedge between Colyton/Colyford & Seaton - noted

.

13/06/53
Amenities

a) 
Annual Parish Inspection – Monday 17th June at 1900. 

Teams & locations as per list. It was agreed that team B will meet at the Cemetery first & then go onto Stafford Common.

b) Concerns on FP 10 – increase in vegetation and growth of surrounding scrub & bushes outside fence line too much for John to tackle. Contractor or DCC? Clerk asked to contact DCC.       ACTION
c) Letters to Govers Meadow residents that back onto Ham Lane delivered. The contractor will be asked to contact Cllr Pady for instructions.

d) Plans from Sovereign Playgrounds re the MUGA – initial discussion. No plans had been received; the clerk will chase it up.     ACTION
e) Allotments – concern over the condition of – 9P M Lewis. This will be looked at during the annual inspection.

f) Request from Overmass & Chapple – do we allow triple depth graves?

There was some debate over this and it was proposed by Cllr Collier & seconded by Cllr Parr that we allow the digging of triple depth graces. Agreed by all. The Clerk will contact the funeral directors. ACTION

13/06/53
Peace Memorial Playing Fields

a)  Nominees for Liaison Committee from Playing Field Committee

– none received at time of publishing agenda. Cllr Turner will chase this up. ACTION

b) Financial statement for 01/10/12 to 31/03/13 received.

c) Cllr Turner asked when the contractor will start work? The clerk will chase him up.  ACTION
13/06/54       Reece Strawbridge Centre

a)   Nominees for Liaison Committee to be received after their June meeting.

13/06/55        Colyton Memorial Social club - update

a) Letter dated July 2010 from the Parish Council to the Feoffees re the Social Club - for discussion.

Cllrs Pady, Parr, Collier & Turner declared a personal interest as Feoffees.

Cllr Parr read out the letter. It is obvious in the light of recent legal advice that the Parish Council cannot fulfil what had been promised to the Feofees – that is agreeing to act as security for the loan of the money lent to the Social Club. Cllr Mann proposed that the clerk & Cllr West write to the Feofees explaining the situation. This was seconded by Cllr Hay & agreed by all.

ACTION

13/06/56
Any other items at the discretion of the Chair.

Application 12/1183/MOUT – under discussion tomorrow at EDDC.

Cllr West declared an interest as Mayor of Colyford leading the opposition to the application.

Cllr Parr suggested the Parish Council co-ordinated with the Burgesses re the meeting tomorrow. He was willing to speak on behalf of the Parish Council but felt that just reiterating what Cllr West said in his role as Mayor of Colyford, would be counter productive.

Dist Cllr H Parr left the meeting.

Cllr West stated that he would be objecting mainly on the ground of sustainability and he agreed that Cllr Parr could look at his speech to ensure that all points were covered and they were not just repeating each other’s arguments.

13/06/57     Matters to be taken into Committee



Stop Line Way



Memorial Social Club

      Dates of future meetings 


Annual Parish Inspection – Monday 17th June

Finance, Planning & Amenities Committees Monday 24th June 2013 (Clerk on leave)

Full Council Meeting Monday 8th July 2013

The meeting closed at 2100.
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